## **1 & I Antique Tractor and Gas Engine Club**



President

Chuck Stelter (217) 497-7686

**Co-Vice Presidents** 

Dean Blackford (217) 397-2963

Barry Maury (217) 202-0967

Secretary

J.C. Reitmeier (217) 694-4192

Treasurer

Gene Schmidt (217) 568-7149

**Directors** 

John Bensyl (217) 840-1728

David Bosch (217) 841-0194

Kenny Knight (217) 569-2248

Roger Musson (217) 369-2383

Carl Vandevender (765) 659-1917

Ed Winkelman (217) 898-2512

Membership

Jim Rein (217) 582-2364

**Activity Directors** 

Russell Buhr (217) 694-4551

Marvin Johnson (217) 568-7856

P.O. Box 65
Penfield, IL 61862
www.historicfarmdays.com

#### January 13th, 2022 Meeting

Penfield, Illinois

President Chuck Stelter called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m. We began the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance. Chuck thanked everyone for coming. Everyone introduced themselves. Chuck presided over the following:

- ➤ Dale Fleming passed away December 25. Mike Miner passed away January 9. Club sympathies to the Fleming and Miner families.
- Tracy Walfeldt from the Parkland Foundation spoke with us about Parkland's scholarship program. Tracy has been at Parkland for three and a half years. The Foundation finds students to apply for scholarships. They administer the funds, giving the scholarship to students that fit the criteria for that particular scholarship. There are two types of scholarship funds: endowed funds and annual funds. Parkland offers many different ag classes.
- The JI Case breakfast and tour will be held here on Saturday, March 19, beginning at 7 a.m. After breakfast, a tour will be held at the Dave and Jane Berbaum farm.
- Our Spring 2022 toy auction will be held on Friday, March 25 at 5 p.m. (CST) and our machinery auction will be held on Saturday, March 26 at 10 a.m. (CST).
- Elections were held. Denny Starkey and Rick Chenoweth were on the Nominating Committee. The following were up for re-election for a one year term: President-Charles Stelter, Co-Vice Presidents: Barry Maury and Dean Blackford, Secretary-J.C. Reitmeier. The executive committee members were re-elected. Gene Schmidt is going to retire from the position of Treasurer after more than 21 years. We are looking for a new Treasurer. The following three-year Director terms have expired and are up for re-election: Ed Winkelman and Carl Vandevender. Carl is going to retire from the Board of Directors after many years. Derek Harms has been selected by the Nominating Committee to replace Carl. Ed Winkelman and Derek Harms were elected as Directors for three-year terms.
- ➤ The Gordyville Midwest Ag Expo will be held January 26-27. 2022. We need tractors to display, especially Ford tractors.
- ➤ Half Century of Progress (HCP) DVDs have arrived. The books should be ready on Monday, January 17.
- A work day will be held on Thursday, January 20 at 8 a.m. to remove the bleachers in the gym.
- ➤ John Spangel will host a bus trip to John Brenner's, Saturday, March 19, 2022. There will be another show in August at John Spangel's farm; a smaller version of HCP on August 24-26.
- ➤ George McMannis won the 50/50 drawing and donated the money to Ruby's Rescue in honor of Betty White.
- The meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.
- The next meeting will be held on Thursday, February 10, 2022. The Directors will meet at 6 p.m. and the general meeting will begin at 7.

J.C. Reitmeier, Secretary

## TRADING POST

Want ads placed in the newsletter should be mailed to James Hogan, 1176E 1900 North Rd. White Heath, IL 61884. Cell Phone (217) 493-9506. Leave a message. Email jamesandsean@gmail.com. Please include your address and/or phone where you can be reached regarding your ad. Ads must be received within one week after our regular meeting. Ads will be included in three newsletters unless otherwise advised.

**FOR SALE:** POR SALE: 2 M&W Super Snouts for an M-450 IHC. One for a 560. 1 wide front for an IH 706-1256 Complete. No welds, good condition. Set of side shields for corn picker M-560. Contact Phillip Rains-Phone (574) 755-7157

2021 Half Century Show Books and Videos are available! \$28.79 for book or video.

Send check to: Octane Press 1211 W. 6th St., Ste. 600-144 • Austin TX 78703

#### **HEY! HELP KEEP THE LIGHTS ON!**



#### **1 & I Ladies Auxiliary Meeting**

Co-Presidents: Traci Bosch and Pam McMannis

Treasurer: Betty Bensyl Secretary: Karen Reitmeier

# Meeting Minutes Thursday, January 13th, 2022

- Traci Bosch, Co-President, opened the meeting. Pam has spent some time in the hospital and has been transferred to Accolade in Paxton for some rehab.
- Elections were held. Lois Harms served as the Nominating Committee. Lois made a motion that the current officers retain their positions. Traci Bosch and Pam McMannis were retained as co-presidents, Betty Bensyl was retained as treasurer and Karen Reitmeier was retained as secretary.
- Traci mentioned that she would like to see the Auxiliary purchase additional benches (using memorial funds) for the Show grounds. Lois suggested we look at the U-Line catalog to get some ideas regarding prices.
- The Auxiliary received a memorial donation of \$300 from John Miller's family.
- Discussion was held regarding increasing the rental price of the Club Hall. The last price increase was in 2016; the rental price went from \$75 to \$100. Lois made a motion that we increase the rental price to \$125. Motion carried.
- Discussion was held regarding pay increases for Linda Monroy, who reserves the Club Hall and gets the keys to the renters and for Mark Richardson, who cleans the buildings. We had 34 rentals in 2021. Traci motioned and Lois seconded the motion to increase Linda and Mark's monthly stipend.
- The Appreciation Dinner will be held on Thursday, March 10, at 6:30 p.m. at the German Fall Festival Building in Gifford. Traci will decide on the menu. Reservations are needed.
- On Saturday, March 19, at 7 a.m., we will host a breakfast for 50 members of the Case Club. The menu will consist of: scrambled eggs, biscuits and gravy, pancakes, sausage, coffee, orange juice and milk.
- The annual Toy Auction will be held on Friday evening, March 25 and Swap Meet will be held on Saturday, March 26.
- The next meeting will be held on Thursday, February 10.

Karen Reitmeier, Secretary



# CLEAN OUT YER BARNS & SHEDS!

It's been a couple years since we've been able to have a Spring Toy Auction & Equipment Auction & Swap Meet due to COVID-19, but we hope to have one March 25th & 26th of 2022. I'm sure there will be piping hot chili and tons of coffee.

Be there or be square!

## **Schedule of Events**

Mark your calendar for these upcoming events!

January 26th & 27th Ag EXPO at Gordyville

February 10th Board Meeting 6pm • General Meeting 7pm

March 10th 6:30pm Appreciation Dinner at

Gifford Fall Festival Building

March 19th Case Tour Breakfast at 7:00am in the

School Cafeteria, then on to Berbaum Farms

March 25th Toy Auction

March 26th Swap Meet & Equipment Auction